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Encountering God, Building a multigenerational congregation, Equipping every member. 

Picking Up Speed 

There are a couple of  times I can think of  in my life where time seemed to 
become a bit of  a blur.  Two of  those occasions were when our daughters 
were born.  There is something about big changes, a lack of  sleep and a 
busy schedule that has a way of  making the weeks and months run 
together!  Maybe you have experienced the same thing yourself. 

We’re getting ready to enter what I expect will be a season like that here at 
Epiphany.  Last Friday we received the building permit we need to 
accelerate the build-out of  our new long-term home.  We are only a few 

short months away from our big move. 

A lot needs to happen in those few months: 

Decisions, Decisions:  The Build Out Committee is working overtime on Monday mornings 
to make the choices necessary so that the work building our church can go forward.  This is a 
lot of  work, but Beth Monroe, who is chairing the effort, along with Ross Cummings, who is 
serving as our liaison with the architect and contractor, are both doing a great job.  Recently, 
we have been finalizing paint and flooring choices, as well as beginning planning for outfitting 
our kitchen and other spaces. 

Capital Campaign Completion:  We are nearly three-quarters of  the way to our fundraising 
goal of  $800,000.  That is amazing, and a great testimony both to God’s faithfulness and our 
commitment as a congregation to getting us into our new home.  One of  the realities we need 
to acknowledge is that we do need to get the rest of  the way to our goal over the few months.  
Unlike building projects in the past at Epiphany, there isn’t a bank, or a diocese that will loan 
us money to make up the difference if  we come up short.  While we are doing everything we 
can to cut costs and be wise stewards of  your gifts, we are also past the point where we can 
save lots of  money by making radical changes to our project or by not finishing portions of  it.  
So far, we have 76 of  Epiphany families and individuals who have made a gift.  My prayer 
continues to be that every Epiphany family and individual plays a part in funding our project, 
even if  that part feels small. Pray about this and give sacrificially.  God will honor your gift! 

 Continued on P. 2 
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Continued from P. 1 

Painting Party:  One way we are hoping to cut costs, as well as give us all a chance to put 
some “sweat equity” into our new church is by taking on significant portions of  the painting 
work ourselves.  When it is time to paint, we will need everyone to participate.  Set aside a pair 
of  clothes you don’t mind getting paint on and expect to hear more about this.  Hopefully we 
will be in a place to do this at toward the end of  November. 

Moving Week:  When the big week comes, we’ll need your help again as we move everything 
we own from our current facility to our new one.  Once again, our plan is to do this as a 
congregation, instead of  hire from outside.  It will be a big project, and we will need your 
help! 

 “Unless the Lord builds the house…” 

Here at Epiphany we emphasize: 

 Encountering God through beautiful worship 
and believing prayer   

 Building a multigenerational congregation that loves 
children and families. 

 Equipping every member to publicly proclaim the 
Good News of Jesus Christ. 



 

 

 The STAR  ~ 3 ~ October 2017 

 

Old Dogs and New Tricks 

One of  the joys of  leading the women’s fellowship Bible study is hearing 
more stories from our congregation. See, it is not uncommon for us to 
be involved in ministry in significant ways with others, but not see it as 
extraordinary. A door opens up and we walk through it. We just do it 
without much thought to talking about it with others. 

One such story involves a young man facing a potentially life-threatening 
illness. One from our own congregation is developing a relationship with 
this young man and they are having deep, God-filled conversations. 

Thankfully, there is an outside observer who happened to be at our study who recognizes this 
as a point of  evangelism. Most of  us do not think of  ourselves as evangelists. Most of  us 
would do all in our power to push back against the title because we don’t see ourselves as be-
ing the one who prays that momentous prayer with another person. But the truth is, we are 
more evangelistic than we might be aware of! 

Perhaps we decide to quietly say to co-workers, “No I cannot support this _______(fill in the 
blank), because it would be against my faith.”  Maybe we have a Bible on our desk at work, 
ready to be “caught” not only reading it but living it out with our words and actions. Maybe 
we have invited another person into our home and shared a meal with them. As we sit down 
to dinner, we cannot help but stop to pray for the meal and pray for our guests. These things 
that seem like little things actually add up to big things in God’s eyes. We may be aware that 
there is always something new that we can do to share the love of  Jesus, but we don’t know 
what that new thing actually is. So, we hesitate. 

But what if  we tell ourselves we are not evangelists and then, like self-fulfilling prophecy, we 
don’t actually share our faith? We have a saying at home that you would be familiar with. 
“You can’t teach an old dog new tricks.” We use it because it lets the person off  the hook for 
trying a new thing. We think to ourselves that we are past the time in our life where we will 
do anything new. My word to you is and to us in our family, “Really?” 

In my own personal life I was never a runner in my younger years. In a way, it would give me 
an excuse, as an “old dog” to not consider doing this now in my middle years. But what if  I 
could learn a new trick? What if  I actually could run not just a mile, but two, even as a late 
starter? What if  we stop telling ourselves that we are not going to learn the skill of  sharing 
our faith and decide that we are ready to do something new or uncomfortable like running. 

I am planning to attend an evangelism conference Saturday, October 28 in Hagerstown 
MD from 9:30-3:00. Details are on a separate flyer on page 4. I would love it if  you would 
join me. And I would love to hear stories of  you learning new things, whether you consider 
yourself  an old dog or a young pup.  
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Two More Icons Join Epiphany’s “Cloud of  Witnesses” 

Two more icons, of  Noah and St. John, have been gifted to Epiphany by their writers (icon 
painters).  The icons join others hanging in our sanctuary and chapel that represent faithful 
witnesses to God from the pages of  the Bible and the life fo the church.  Icons at Epiphany 
are great visual reminders of  the breadth, depth and power of  God’s kingdom in every time 
and place.  While of  course not objects of  worship themselves, we join with the people they 
remind us of  in offering worship to God as part of  the great cloud of  witnesses described in 
Hebrews 12.  So far, Epiphany members, working with Elizabeth Hudgins have produced 
and gifted 15 icon panels to our church.  While we have them displayed at our current loca-
tion, we’re looking forward to incorporating into our new home at 3863 Centerview Drive as 
well! 
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Update On The Arbor Terrace Ministries 

Monthly Worship With Our Brothers and Sisters at Arbor Terrace:  A big thank you to our 
support Teams:  Lay Eucharistic Ministers, Music Ministry, Altar Guild, and Epiphany 
Members who have come together with the Arbor Terrace Congregation.  We sing loudly, 
worship joyfully, and have gotten to know many of  the Residents, Families, and Staff.  
Connecting with those in our new community who are older and unable to go to Church has 
touched the hearts of  all who are involved.    

Ministry Opportunities:  Volunteer Packets have been handed out to Epiphany Members who 
want to make a difference in the lives of  the Arbor Terrace Seniors.  Although Arbor Terrace 
has only been open for 4 months, the Staff  identified areas where help was really needed.  
Groups in which Epiphany Members can participate include:  Active Groups (walking, light 
exercise, dance) Choir Group (there are some lovely singers), Discussion Groups, Men’s Group, 
and Youth Group. (young people working  with residents with the arts, helping with technology 
such as iPods). It is important to remember that we’re coming into the Residents’ Home.  With 
that in mind, Volunteer Orientation Sessions have been developed to help Volunteers gain a 
deeper understanding of  dementia and of  the responsibilities toward those we serve.  I am 
proud to say that Epiphany Members attended Arbor Terrace’s first Volunteer Orientation! 

Alzheimer’s Walk in Reston:  On Sunday, September 24th, 
Epiphany volunteered to hand out pizza to all who came to the 
Arbor Terrace Booth.  There were thousands of  people 
attending the Walk, from medical professionals to politicians to 
family caregivers to those diagnosed with dementia.  Even 
though it was over 90 degrees that Sunday, you can’t imagine the 
number of  people who wanted pizza!  What an experience it 
was to serve those 
who have been so 
deeply impacted by 
Alzheimer’s disease.  
Epiphany was 
recognized for our 
outward focus.  

If  you are interested in 
worshipping at Arbor 
Terrace (2pm on the 

fourth Sunday of  every month), or would like to be 
involved in the other ministry opportunities, please 
contact me via email at: jkesterson@sensoft.com. 
Ponder Anew What The Almighty Can Do! 

 

Today I had the pleasure of participating in a 
worship service with Church of the Epiphany- 
Anglican at Arbor Terrace of Chantilly. It is a 
state of the art facility for senior dementia care. 
Residents vary in levels of dementia and are all 
cared for by an excellent staff. It was a great 
turnout by the seniors living in the community 
and Mother Pamela did a great job adapting to 
the environment presented to her. I found it 
very inspiring when the residents, some with 
severe dementia and memory issues singing 
effortlessly hymns they knew growing up. Mu-
sic is such a powerful tool and I firmly believe 
the word of God touched everyone there. Lots 
of nice conversations and the residents loved 
Jimmy Crawford and his wonderful piano play-
ing. Great job by everyone! 
 Dan Johnson – September 24th 

Julie Kesterson, right, Epiphany’s 
coordinator for ministry at Arbor 
Terrace, participated in the 
recent “Walk to End 
Alzheimer's” with Arbor Terrace 
staff on September 24.  

mailto:jkesterson@sensoft.com
https://www.facebook.com/pamela.a.meeks?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/jimmy.crawford.129?fref=mentions
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Relocation Frequently Asked Questions: 

1. WHEN WILL WE MOVE?  Our original plan was to move at the 
conclusion of  our lease at our current location on Nov. 30.  We 
are working with the contractor to update our move date once we 
receive final permits for our project.  Once we have an updated 
date (or confirmation that our original date remains accurate), we 
will share it with the congregation. 

2. WHAT IF OUR SPACE ISN’T READY WHEN OUR LEASE CONCLUDES?  Assuming that our 
current location is still available, our owner is willing to discuss our continuing here on a 
month-to-month basis.  If  for any reason that is not practical, we will locate a temporary 
space for worship on Sundays until our new space is ready. 

3. HOW CAN I HELP?  Pray.  You can join the Relocation Prayer Team by signing up at 
church in the fellowship area.  If  you are able, give (see  below).  As we get closer to mov-
ing in, we will need lots of  help painting our new space, and also transferring the church’s 
furnishings.  Stay tuned.  We will definitely be calling on volunteers for these tasks as we get 
closer to our move in date. 

4. WHAT HAPPENS IF WE DON’T MEET OUR CAPITAL CAMPAIGN GOAL? Our “Plan B” in 
the event of  a shortfall is our cash accounts that we have husbanded over the years and 
provides our operating cushion.  These accounts enable us to “even-out” strong and weak 
months of  giving.  That said, spending down Epiphany’s account balances to make up any 
capital campaign shortfall instead of  successfully completing our capital campaign would 
likely mean some painful choices about how we operate Epiphany without that cushion 
once we move in. 

5. I WOULD LIKE TO GIVE TOWARD SPECIFIC FURNISHING.  CAN I DO THAT NOW?  
Thank You!  We need to complete our capital campaign first before we can move on to 
other giving projects.  Once we have four-walls, a roof, and a sanctuary paid for, we can 
start looking at meeting other specific needs. 

6. WHAT WILL THIS NEW SPACE MEAN FOR OUR CHURCH’S OPERATING COSTS?  Even 
though we are getting a bigger and better space, we expect our yearly facility costs to actu-
ally decrease.  This is a result of  both a lower yearly lease cost, as well as a lower lease esca-
lation rate. 

7. WHAT NEW FACILITIES CAN I EXPECT?  First and foremost we will have beautiful wor-
ship and fellowship areas at our new home.  We will have significantly more meeting space 
for both youth and adult discipleship.  We are building a cry room in the sanctuary for 
young families, as well as a family bathroom.  While, due to the expense and approvals in-
volved we won’t have a full kitchen, our ability to prepare and serve food at our new loca-
tion will also be greatly improved.   
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Thanks to George Hamlin for these photos. 
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Missions Update: Daniel and Myriam Liberek  

We recently received a report from Daniel and Myriam Liberek about their travels to Greece.  This is a 
heartening report on several fronts.  They also relate a fascinating story about the archeological evidence for the 
historical accuracy of  St. Paul’s letters.  Perhaps this report will accelerate the planning for our own 
congregational pilgrimage to Greece: 

 

Greetings Partners, 

As you remember early August we took part in UWM’s EuroConference in Greece.  It 
brought together most of  the missionaries serving in Europe and several of  the folks serving 
at our headquarters in Charlotte.  It was encouraging to be with friends alongside which we 
have been serving for over thirty years and to meet newcomers to the old continent. 

One of  the highlights of  our time was a visit to the site of  ancient Corinth.  To be where Paul 
had made tents and preached and ministered with Aquila, Priscilla, Timothy and Silas was 
fantastic.  Our guide was explaining that for quite a few years there was a group of  scholars 
very critical of  the Scriptures headquartered in this area.  He went on to say that they were 
extremely critical of  the Scriptures attacking its credibility at every turn.  For one thing they 
took Paul to task for mentioning Erastus (Rom 16:23) as the city treasurer of  Corinth.  They 
argued that there was no trace of  such a person having been treasurer for Corinth.  They 
mocked the Scriptures saying there was no way such an important official would be so named. 
Erastus comes from the root ‘erao’ (to love) and could be translated beloved, good-looking or 
sexy.  They were having a field day with this until an engraved stone was discovered in 1929 in 
a public square of  Ancient Corinth 
that read: ERASTUS - PRO - AED 
S-P-  STRAVIT (Erastus procurator 
aediles sua pecunia stravit) In 
essence it says that Erastus having 
served as city treasurer donated from 
his own money this paved road to 
express his gratitude for having had 
the honor of  serving the city).  I 
wonder if  the critics went to see this 
site.  I suspect that they probably 
said that it was not conclusive but, 
hey, same town, same time period, 
very unusual name … what are the 
odds ? 

 

 

Close to what used to be a Roman amphitheater   
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Isn’t it amazing ?  When Paul says that Erastus was the city treasurer of  Corinth we know 
that it was so.  When the Bible says that whosoever believes in Him will be saved, we can 
believe it and proclaim it no end to every person on planet earth because it is also true. 

Last Sunday we had the 
privilege of  baptizing 
three new believers.  It 
should have been four but 
one sent us an sms like an 
hour before the service.  I 
must say that this is a first 
for me.  The message read 
“Hello, I must go and see 
about the possibility of  a 
job this morning in 
Namur. It’s really important.  Couldn’t we postpone the baptism to another time.  That would 
be convenient for me.”  I’m not sure what happened but I know that this young man is 
extremely shy.  We’ll see.  Please pray for him and for the other three who took a bold stand 
for Jesus.  There were many friends in attendance which meant another good opportunity to 
share the Gospel. 

To all of  you, our partners, we want to shout THANK YOU !!  Never forget that you are 
special and appreciated. 

Here is the Erastus engraving (top of picture). 
There used to be bronze letters but they are no longer there  
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Epiphany Holiday Food Program 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

It’s that time to start thinking about the Holiday Season and our parish response to requests 
for Thanksgiving and/or Christmas Basket for our needy neighbors.  We need to pray about 
and discern the Lord’s will for this program at Epiphany. There are two ways we can continue 
the 35 year history of  Epiphany involvement with Western Fairfax Christian Ministries holiday 
food program.   

If  we want to continue collecting and delivering food as a parish, a 
chairperson is needed.  The amount of  time needed altogether for a 
chairperson is about 12 hours and there are plenty of  people who 
help.  The second option is for any families that each want to help 
another family. WFCM will be happy to help you select the size and 
location of  a family appropriate for you.  This would include your 

family purchasing the list of  foods needed for a family holiday meal and delivering it to their 
home. 

Anyone considering taking the chairmanship of  this program may call Jan Welch at 703-802-
1419 or alleluia3@verizon.net to discuss the program, or contact Jan with your preference for 
the parish.  

 

God Bless. 
Jan Welch   

mailto:alleluia3@verizon.net
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Come Tour our New Building 

We have been having fun taking Epiphany small groups and others on tours of  our new space 
at 3863 Centerview Drive.  Look for a sign up in church on Sunday for another chance to see 
our new space for yourself  on Oct. 22 beginning at noon.  Tours last approximately 45 
minutes (you'll be home in time for football kick-off).  If  you lead an Epiphany small group 
or ministry group, and would like to take a tour with Fr. Peter as a body, that is great.  Please 
send Fr. Peter an email:  pfrank@epiphanyanglican.net.  The best tour times are in the 
evenings. 

Fr. Peter and the McNeely Small Group 
discuss our new space in what will be a 
portion of our fellowship hall. 

Members of the McNeely Small 
group at the end of their tour.  

Epiphany staff in the entryway near what 
will be the church offices.  

mailto:pfrank@epiphanyanglican.net
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Youth Connections 

"What are those teenagers up to in the small classroom?" you might wonder. Well, it is an 
obsession with the older crowd who love to play gaga ball. This is an easy pick-up game that 
is similar to dodge ball but is played in an arena-type space. The ball bouncing off  the walls 
and hitting you on the legs can get you out. Our teens would dearly love to make an outside 
arena at the new building, but for now, we empty the room and play ball! 



 

 

 

 

Sundays  

8:00 and 10:00 AM 
Eucharist and Healing 

At the 10 am service:  
Nursery available for infants through 2 years old 

Sunday School for children 3 years old through 5th grade 

Weekdays 

9:00 AM  
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 

12:15 PM 
Wednesdays: Holy Communion 

Worship Schedule 
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Publishing Information 

The Epiphany STAR is generally published monthly and contains articles and information about 

what God has and is doing in us and through us as the Epiphany Family. It is intended to encourage 

each of us in our ministry and discipleship by relating how God is working in the midst of us. 

The Epiphany Candle is published weekly by email, highlighting what is coming in the days ahead at 

Epiphany and other information that the staff and vestry feel is important to emphasize.  

Articles and Subscription requests: star@epiphanyanglican.net 
 candle@epiphanyanglican.net 

 jcrawford@epiphanyanglican.net (for weekly bulletin) 

 

Deadlines: 
STAR: 21st of the month 
Bulletin: Monday, 8 AM 

Candle: Wednesday, 8 AM 

BIRTHDAYS 

2 Ralph Morris 9 Heather Boncher 22 Randy Rash 

 Judy Schulenberg  10 Elena Sofia Marie Long 24 Cullen Kendrick 

3 Luta Hickman 13 Elizabeth Hudgins 27 Catherine Zimmerman 

 Beatriz Long 16 Susan Brown 29 Brett Bender 

4 Clare Frank 17 Maggie Marcum  Kurt Vaughan 

6 Chase Entsminger  Joseph Navarrete 31 Lisa Baehr 

7 Isabelle Turner  18 Keith Menzel   

 Barbara Tarvid 19 Frank Donivan   

8 Kent Johnson 21 Nicholas Apelquist   

 Janice Wolfe  Teresa Saddler  

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 

11 Joy & Kenneth Vaughan 24 Paula & Bryan Saddler 

mailto:TheStar@Epiphany-Herndon.org
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Intercessory Prayer Letter 

Requests can now be submitted by email at a secure site,  

prayer-request@epiphanyanglican.net 

 or written and left in the prayer request box in the Fellowship Area. 

 

All prayer requests are collected after the Sunday morning services and prepared 

for Monday morning distribution. For more information or questions, contact 

Faith Fisler at 703-591-6645 or email her at mizfiz34@gmail.com. 

http://anglicandoma.org/ http://anglicanchurch.net/ 

2017 Vestry 

David Bassert 

Doug Greenwood 

George Hamlin 

Beth Monroe 

Debby Morris 

Andy Plummer 

Bryan Saddler 

Dave Schreiner 

Duncan Sutton 

Carol Williams 

 

Vestry Officers 

Senior Warden ................................... Andy Plummer 

Junior Warden ...................................... Bryan Saddler 

Registrar .............................................. George Hamlin 

Finance Committee Chairman ......Dennis McNeely 

Treasurer ................................................... Tom Miller 

Assistant Treasurer ...........................Charlie Monroe 

Chancellor ................................................. David Reed 

 

 

Resources 
Epiphany Staff Email Extension 

The Rev. Peter Frank, Rector  pfrank@epiphanyanglican.net  104 

The Rev. Pamela Meeks, Associate Rector pmeeks@epiphanyanglican.net  106 

The Rev. David Welch, Parish Deacon dwelch@epiphanyanglican.net 703-309-0527 

Jimmy Crawford, Music Director jcrawford@epiphanyanglican.net  101 

Janice Monaghan, Financial Director jmonaghan@epiphanyanglican.net  105 

mailto:prayer_request@epiphanyanglican.net
mailto:mizfiz34@gmail.com
http://anglicandoma.org/
http://anglicanchurch.net/


 

 

Encountering God, Building a multigenerational congregation, Equipping every member. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS  

13515 Dulles Technology Drive, Suite # 1 
Herndon Virginia 20171 

Main Number: 703.481.8601 
Prayer Line: 703.389.7292  

Visit our website at www.epiphanyanglican.net 
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October 

1  Guest Preacher: Rev. Canon Darryl Fenton  

8, 22 6:00 PM Youth Connections 

10 7:00 PM Vestry Meeting 

22 11:30 AM Newcomer Luncheon 

29 5:00 PM Pumpkin Carving Potluck 

 

November 

5, 19 6:00 PM Youth Connections 

12 11:30 AM Annual Meeting & Vestry Elections 

14 7:00 PM Vestry Meeting 

22 7:00 PM Pie and Praise “Pie-Luck” 

26 11:30 AM Christmas Drama Interest Meeting 

December 

3, 10, 17 11:30 AM Christmas Drama Practice 

3, 17 6:00 PM Youth Connections 

12 7:00 PM Vestry Meeting 

 

http://epiphanyanglican.net/

